
 

Newsletter 19  

Friday 9 July 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Update 
I can’t believe how quickly the last few weeks have passed; and it has been amazing for me to see all the 
wonderful work and activities the children are doing in their classes. The teachers and teaching assistants are 
all working so hard to ensure all the children at Hatherley are learning well and having a fun time while doing 
so. And what an amazing ‘International’ week this week has been. A big thank you to Miss Davies for 
organising the week. The children look amazingly colourful today all dressed up. Thank you parents for 
supporting us here. 
Have a lovely weekend and ‘Come on England’. 

Mr Millington 

   

This weekΧ 

As part of the International Week Celebrations we have been learning about India 
in Nursery.  We made a flag, learned a dance and explored the different kinds of 
food, herbs, spices and animals of India.   
 
 

In Foxcubs, we have been learning about Greece this week! We have learnt how to speak in Greek and we 
now know that good morning in Greek is 'Kalimera'. On Thursday we tried lots of different foods from Greece 
which included olives, feta cheese, yogurt and tzatziki! 
 
In Hedgehogs, Hedgehogs got physical with their athletics session, learning how to do 
hurdles, long jumps and balancing. 
We also drew our own version of the Mona Lisa giving it a modern look. This is Yusuf's.  
 
In Moles, this week we have been learning about France and its capital city, Paris. We 
learnt to dance The Can Can, learned and sang a song in French and talked about what 
snails might taste like!  

 
 
 
Badgers class have been fantastic athletes! We have had lots of fun, having a go at 
different sports for International Olympics week. We especially enjoyed the 'egg and 
spoon' race!  
 
 

G'day! We have been learning all about 
Australia in Squirrels this week. Did you know 
that Australia is the smallest continent? As 
artists, we have created artwork in the style 
of the indigenous people of Australia. We 
used cotton buds to paint with and ripped the 
paper to represent the bark of a tree. It was 
awesome!  



Dates for your diary 

Term 6 – Monday 7 June – Wednesday 23 July 

Thursday 14 July – Shuffle Up Day (pupils meet 
their new teacher) 
Friday 15 July – Party Day (details to follow) 

The school term ends at: 
1.20pm on Wednesday 21 July. 

 
School opens in September:  

Monday 6 September 2021 8.45am 

 Book Recommendation 

Mrs Briggs has been enjoying 
'The Fox and the Star' by 
Coralie Bickford Smith. This is 
a delightful tale about a fox 
who finds companionship 
amongst the stars. It's the kind 
of book that you will want to 
keep and read over and over. 
  

 

 

Celebration! 
 

Nursery 
Jersie-Mae -  working hard to successfully 

complete a tricky jigsaw puzzle 
Leo -  singing a song by himself to the whole 

nursery group 

Foxcubs 
Callum - working really hard in maths this week 

Ishaq - super knowledge about Greece! 
 

Hedgehogs 

Dishant, for finding out facts about Italy and 
remembering so many more facts from our 

class lessons and work 

Badgers 
Dilan, for being really brave when he visited 

St James. 
Laia, for trying hard in every sports day 

activity and not giving up. 
 

 Moles 
Suleman – fab work identifying 

characteristics of France 
Amelia – wrote a brilliant French fact file 
using her Fred sounds and sound cards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Squirrels 
Liam, for reading at home! This is having a 

great impact on his learning in school.  
 

Star, for being brave and having a go. She 
now writes with confidence. 

 

Moles class have worked really well this week and produced some great topic work – they filled their 
marble jar, well done Moles! 

 

Free School Meals in the school holidays 

During school holidays, GCC is providing vouchers to parents 
who have signed up to our holiday Free School Meals (FSM) 
scheme. Vouchers will be available for the first and last week of 
the school holiday only (26th-30th July, and 30th August-3rd 
September) and will be issued between the 14th and 16th July.  

The remaining four weeks of the school holiday, 2nd-27th 
August, we are offering the Holiday Activities and Food 
Programme with daily activities and events. 

Find out more at https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-
school-meal-vouchers/. If you previously signed up to our 
scheme and received vouchers for any previous school holiday, 

you will automatically receive your voucher. 

 

Many congratulations to Miss Davies in the 
Hatherley kitchen – she won an award for 
Food Safety in the annual Caterlink awards. 
Jane and Debbie from Caterlink surprised 
Miss Davies when they presented her 
certificate! 

https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-transport-and-free-school-meals/meals-during-school-holidays/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-transport-and-free-school-meals/meals-during-school-holidays/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-haf/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-school-meal-vouchers/
https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/holiday-school-meal-vouchers/


Sports week: Monday 5th July - Friday 9th July 

Wow! What a fantastic week we have had! We have all been working so hard both mentally and physically. 
We have had multi skills sessions, dance, sports day and kickboxing. Sports day was fantastic, and all the 
children worked so hard - they should be very proud of themselves.  

     

       

    

All classes and nursery have also been learning about a different country, this has included learning new 
languages, tasting foods and counting in that language. We will have more pictures from our closing 
ceremony in a later letter… 

 



 

 

Attendance 
The school percentage is currently 92.9% which is below the national expectation of 97%. Please support 

us to maintain this by ensuring that your child attends every day and arrives on time.  

Term 6 Foxcubs Hedgehogs Moles Badgers Squirrels 

Week 1 90.9% 97.9% 98.0% 98.9% 99.1% 

Week 2 93.8% 87.1% 91.2% 93.7% 100% 

Week 3 93.6% 88.8% 88.8% 96.8% 98.3% 

Week 4 81.3% 84.4% 93.8% 96.7% 89.4% 

Week 5 90.9% 87.9% 97.4% 96.3% 89.9% 

Week 6      

      

If your child is too ill to come to school please call us every day they are not in school to 
let us know.  

 

 

We want to ensure your needs are met. If you would like this document in any other format, please contact 
us: admin@hatherley-inf.gloucs.sch.uk 

mailto:admin@hatherley-inf.gloucs.sch.uk

